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Senator Hannah Beth-Jackson 


Senator Jeff Stone





State Capitol, Room 2032


State Capitol, Room 4062
Sacramento, CA 95814



Sacramento, CA 95814
Phone: (916) 651-4019 



Phone: (916) 651-4028







Fax: (916) 651-4928 

Re: SB 1229 (Jackson-Stone) Pharmacies: Secure Drug Take-back Bins – SUPPORT 
Dear Senators Jackson and Stone,

We would like to express our strong support for your Senate Bill 1229.

The Northern California Recycling Association (NCRA) is a non-profit organization founded in 1978, primarily to promote environmentally sound discards management practices, including waste reduction, reuse, recycling, and composting.  Our 200 members include recycling businesses, employees, entrepreneurs, and individuals supportive of various Bay Area and State Zero Waste initiatives. 

SB 1229 is a common sense program to address chronic public health risks and environmental hazards posed by improper disposal of unwanted but still potent pharmaceuticals. Expired and unused drugs, common in household medicine cabinets, that are typically discarded in the toilet or trash, may eventually enter oceans and groundwater, with residual deleterious effects on marine life, wildlife and people. 
SB 1229 would require a pharmacy, with a secure drug take-back bin in a publicly accessible location, to take reasonable steps to ensure the proper disposal of pharmaceutical waste, and to ensure the health and safety of consumers and employees. SB 1229 importantly mitigates reluctance to participation with “hold-harmless” protections. Pharmacies which meet “duty of care” requirements for the proper oversight of secure drug take-back bins, are afforded limited civil and criminal liability immunity. 
SB 1229 additionally should help to protect the public via convenient clearing of excess drugs from household medicine cabinets, which otherwise could remain susceptible to prescription drug misuse, pharmaceutical controlled substance abuse, misappropriations, diversion, and accidental poisoning. 
SB 1229 currently is supported by over 20 agencies and organizations, with none in opposition. NCRA is pleased to add our SUPPORT for SB 1229.
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